
Travel Information Council
Finance Committees

Telephonic Meeting
Wednesday, July 30, 2014
Members Participating:

Mike Drennan, Member-at-Large



Gwenn Baldwin

Bob Russell
OTE Staff Participating:

Kyle Walker, CEO





Tim Pickett, COO
Jenn Smith, Executive Assistant
A) Roll Call:  Drennan, Baldwin and Russell were present.
B) Approval of June 9, 2014 minutes:  Russell made a motion that the minutes be approved.  Baldwin 2nd; motion passed – Baldwin abstained.
C) May Monthly Financial Review:  Drennan asked about the increase in capital expenditures.  Pickett replied that the increase was due to an increase in sign installations and with the good weather more projects.
D) June Monthly Financial Review:  It was asked why accounts receivable was up – Pickett said the summer season is the highest billing period for the year.  Baldwin asked what the plan is to meet revenues for next year.  Pickett replied that for the Other funds there wasn’t much that could be done to radically increase revenue.  However, the sign program is making a significant investment to increase revenues however, it is a long period to see ROI.  Staff can fine tune expenses and are in the analysis state and preparing for the Moss-Adams review.  Pickett stated there will be more concrete numbers in rest areas now that we have some experience.

Drennan asked if the adopted budget is on track and Pickett replied that it is with some unsubstantial variances.   Expenses are holding.  Pickett also noted that PERS was funded and no increase for the agency.  Additionally, PEBB is not going to go up 5% as budgeted for and in fact will be reduced.
Pickett said the $250,000 other fund and the $750,000 rest area reserve funds come from expense control.  

Baldwin stated she was not comfortable with the comment in the report about what mainline agencies are doing since we are semi-independent and we do not do our budgeting based on what other agencies do.

Drennan asked about the Marketing supplies comment – Pickett replied that is for the supplies (collateral) that will be necessary when the Marketing position is filled. 

Drennan asked what caused the $46,-000 adjustment on inventory – Pickett said it was moving the floor of what was included above a $25 value.

Drennan asked about the cost increase under repair and maintenance;  the increase is due to the change in having staff do the work and the savings will be reflected in the personnel cost.
Drennan noted the PERS payable will be paid off this year.  

Drennan asked when does net income flow into retained earnings; Pickett said it is holding for finalization in June.

Pickett informed the committee that the budget development is driven by the state of Oregon and the statutory requirement of PERS & PEBB.  He said it is staff’s responsibility to inform Council of any changes the State implements.
E) Other Business:  Pickett said SEIU is quite for now, however there is still some agitation but hoping it will not happen.
Pickett said that all rest areas are fully staffed, HR is working on finding temporary help for a few of them.  He also announced the Accounting Tech position had been filled.
A letter went out to employees informing them of the Council’s decision to award COLAs and some merit increases; Drennan wanted to make sure that all employees received the COLA increase.  
All of the sign fee increase letters went out to all sign customers.

Drennan asked about the progress of investing the reserves – Pickett said they are in discussion with US Bank on the options available.

Drennan asked for an update on the meetings with ODOT & TO on August 13th.
Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned at 9:07  am.
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